
  

 

Friday 28th April 2023 Summer Term Issue 26 

NEWSLETTER 
St John’s Highbury Vale C. of E. Primary School 

School Website: www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk 

Follow us on Twitter @STJHV 

 

 

Stephen Lawrence Day 

at St John’s  

 HOPES FOR THE 

FUTURE 
 

It was a wonderful showcase 
of creativity, talent, 
remembrance and inspiration 
all in the memory of 
Stephen Lawrence. All classes 
prapared a piece of artwork, 
which is now displayed 
around the school. We had 
visitors from Islington 
Council’s equality and 
diversity department, an 
architecture workshop led by 
one of our wonderful 
parents, as Stephen aspired 
to be an architect,  and a 
lovely remeberence assembly 
to share the work classes has 
completed inspired by Stephen 
Lawrence’s story. 

Please have a look at our 
projects for Stephen 
Lawrence: A Legacy of 
Hope. 
 
 
 

 

The class with the best attendance 
at 98.3% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 1 children late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/


 



Reception 
Last week, we remembered Stephen Lawrence day. We created a 
display which is in the school hall.  For this display, we had photos 
of our faces taken, we then chose a part of our face that we 
really liked to fit into a circle; this shows that we are all special 
and unique. Those pictures were collaged around the hands of 
four children signing the letters for the word hope.  We also 
made hope stones; we drew a picture that was important to us to 
show hope for the future, these are displayed in Maberly Hall. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 
For Stephen Lawrence Day, we created Candles 
of Hope for the future. We each wrote a 
message on our candle and chose certain 
colours that we wanted the candle to be. We 
also created paper people based on who sits next 
to us. We learned that everyone is different 
and unique. 

 
 
 
     

  



Year 2 
Year 2 remembered Stephen Lawrence and 
talked about his hopes of being an architect. 
Then we thought about our hopes for the 
future and planted seeds of hope. Finally, we 
wrote shape poems related to our hopes and 
dreams.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 
To remember Stephen Lawrence, Year 3 spent time learning about 
what happened to him and how his death impacted and changed 
the country. We then thought about our hopes for the future 
and what type of future we would like to live in. To tie in with 
our Stephen Lawrence dance, we made placards of our hopes for 
the future. For our dance, we used the powerful words of 'This 
Is Me', from The Greatest Showman, to encourage us to be proud 
of who we are and the people we hope to become. Through our 
dance, we used movement to show a story of courage and hope. 
Thank you to Sarah, Yvette and Miss Kirby for your incredible 
help with choreographing and sharing our dance with the school. 

  



Year 4 
For Stephen Lawrence day, Year 4 each wrote a song about what we are hopeful for in the future. Our 
lyrics were combined to make one song as a class. We then performed our song to the school for the Stephen 
Lawrence assembly and our visitors from Islington. 

 

 
 

Year 5 
To celebrate Stephen Lawrence Day, Year 5 attended an architecture workshop as Stephen aspired to be an 
architect. We made mini models of ourselves and built 3D houses. We placed all of the houses together in a 
community to show that despite our differences, we can live together in peace. 

  



Year 6 
For Stephen Lawrence Day, Year six spent many hours carefully sewing doves of peace. They should all be 
extremely proud of themselves for having produced such a fantastic finished piece. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


